

Resource and Energy Assessments

Contact: Stephen Shoesmith Phone: (02) 9274 6164

Email: stephen.shoesmith@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Anthony Yates
Executive General Manager Business Development
Collector Wind Farm

Via Email to: anthony.yeates@ratchaustralia.com

Dear Mr Yates

Collector Wind Farm (MP 10_0156) Limits of Approval

I refer to your letter dated 13 November 2018, advising the Secretary that RATCH-Australia has executed the Engineering, Procurement and Construction Contract (EPC Contract) for Collector Wind Farm.

The Department's Compliance team has undertaken a detailed reviewed the supporting documentation and notes that the EPC Contract, containing mechanisms for the placing turbine orders was executed on 12 November 2018 and that the First Advance Payment has made.

In total 55 Wind Turbines have been ordered.

Accordingly, the Secretary is satisfied orders have been placed for wind turbines, in accordance with Condition A5, Schedule B of Project Approval 10 0156.

If you require further information, please contact Stephen Shoesmith on 9274 6164 or by email to stephen.shoesmith@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

28/11/18

Steve O'Donoghue

A/Director

Resource and Energy Assessments

as nominee of the Secretary